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Medicare Works: Keep it public, keep it fair!

Cross-country tour launched today

ST. JOHN’S – “Medicare Works,” a national campaign tour to defend and strengthen the public health care system, will be launched today in communities across Canada.

“The public system is under renewed attack, with the federal government not enforcing the Canada Health Act and some provinces aggressively pushing for-profit, two-tier health services,” said Kathleen Connors, chair of the Canadian Health Coalition (CHC).  “We’re urging Canadians to pressure their governments to strengthen Medicare through innovation in the public system.”  

Medicare Works will be officially launched by CHC Coordinator Michael McBane and Canadian Federation of Nurses Unions national President, Linda Silas, today, October 18, at the New Brunswick Nurses Union annual convention in Saint John.  

The campaign features 32 “Town Hall” community meetings across Canada and National Medicare Week, a “week of action” November 13 to 18 when Canadians will be encouraged to pressure their politicians.  At the Town Halls, health analysts and social activists will expose the commercial interests behind the renewed attack on Medicare and discuss how public sector innovation is a better way to strengthen the system.  Mary Walsh, actor and writer, kicks off the first Town Hall tomorrow, October 19, in St. John’s, Nfld.  

The following day, October 20, marks the 102nd birthday of Tommy Douglas, Canada’s “greatest Canadian” and “father” of our public health care system. Douglas’s birthday will be celebrated at events across the country, including in Regina with CUPE National President Paul Moist. 

“Let’s extend Medicare to include prescription drugs, hire more health care professionals and manage wait lists better for faster service,” Connors said.  “And let’s remove the real bottlenecks by stopping doctors from working in both the public system and private systems.”

Connors is hopeful the Town Hall meetings will galvanize communities in the lead-up to the next federal election, especially as people lobby their politicians during National Medicare Week. 

“Medicare Works will mobilize Canadians to pressure politicians to strengthen and defend our public health care system,” Connors said.  “We will make our voices heard whenever and wherever politicians and vested economic interests undermine our country’s best expression of compassion and democracy.”

Visit www.medicare.ca for more information and the list of Town Halls across the country.
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Contact:

Michael McBane, Canadian Health Coalition, cell 613 277 6295

David Robbins, Campaign Coordinator, cell 613 878 1431

